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TCRPC will hold a Regional Land Use Summit Oct. 20, 2016, to convene key leaders in land 
use planning to address shared issues and opportunities and elevate the region to the next 
level in land use planning.Together, we will reformat and improve our region’s approach. In 
some cases, we will combine or consolidate faded committees and work groups to address 
our shared concerns and opportunities around parks and recreation, greenspace, and trail 
ways. We will set out common goals and tasks while we plan for a larger regional trails, 
greenspaces, parks and recreation groups. To learn more about TCRPC’s Land Use Program, 
contact Land Use Planner Ken Hall at khall@mitcrpc.org or call (517) 393-0344 x24.

October 20, 2016
9:00 a.m. - 12 p.m.

TCRPC 
Large Conference Room
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Tri-County Regional Planning Commission 
60th Anniversary Gala

December 15, 2016, from 6 - 8 p.m.
Eli & Edythe Broad Art Museum 

(547 E. Circle Dr., East Lansing, MI 48824)
All are welcome! Join us in celebration!

Information or RSVP at reception@mitcrpc.org.

COUNTING 

TRAFFIC A 

VALUABLE 

RESOURCE

On Aug. 18, 2016, the 
TCRPC transportation 
department purchased 
traffic counting equipment 
that will, for the first time, 
enable staff to assist our 
local road agencies with 
traffic volume, speed and 
classification count data 
collection. This is part 
of TCRPC’s new traffic 
count program, shaped 
by a collaborative effort of 
transportation planners and 
engineers throughout the 
Tri-County Region 

In late Sept. 2016, TCRPC 
completed a successful test 
of this equipment. Official 
data collection began in early 
October. Any jurisdiction that 
would like to request traffic 
data on a particular road 
segment should contact 
Transportation Planner Paul 
Dionne at (517) 393-0344 
x18.

REGIONAL PROSPERITY (CONT.)
hosted at Lansing’s Impression 5 Science 
Museum and at Charlotte’s ALIVE Center. 

Through collaborative planning and learning, 
GLRPI has become a collective catalyst for 
sustainable regional prosperity.  The GLRPI 
has leveraged $569,000 in prosperity grant 
funding since the program began. They are 
collectively building a foundational blueprint 
to unite the region’s various economic 
visions. GLRPI coordinates efforts in the 
region by: 

•	 Identifying overlapping responsibilities

•	 Addressing regional development 
barriers

•	 Supporting a unified regional vision of 
our economic prosperity

•	 Implementing the action steps identified 
in the regional vision 

•	 Updating the regional vision to ensure 
continued sustainability 

GLRPI formalized a collaborative relationship 
among many partners to create a unified 
regional strategy for economic prosperity. 
That strategy is our unique plan for 
prosperity to ensure successful investments 
in our region. GLRPI is a locally-guided 
collaboration that supports a more vibrant 
and sustainable economy. GLRPI’s goal is 
to come together and head in a common 
direction that is meaningful to our residents 
and businesses. We continue to actively 
look for innovative, sustainable ways to 
leverage resources that support our regional 
comprehensive economic strategy.
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TRI-COUNTY COMMISSIONERS CORNER
Tri-County Regional Planning Commissioners completed 
approvals, adoptions, and minor amendments to the region’s 
transportation planning work programs at their July meeting. 
Those documents, developed with the Michigan Department 
of Transportation, Federal Highway Administration, and  
Federal Transit Administration, outline the planning tasks 
and products that TCRPC and its partners will complete 
during this fiscal year with federal and local funding. It is 
available at mitcrpc.org.

While most Commission committees vacationed in 
August, they were all back 
for September meetings. The 
Commission adopted year-
end adjustments to their FY16 
budget, then discussed and 
adopted the budget for the fiscal 
year beginning Oct. 1. This 
year, revenues are a bit lower 
across the agency. A couple of 
long-standing grants from the 
Department of Environmental 
Quality were not awarded again 
and grants to develop the 2040 
Regional Transportation Plan 
were completed. But, savings 
from a retirement, a change in 

health insurance, and tighter facilities budgeting helped to 
balance the proposed annual budget without pulling from 
reserve funds.

TCRPC’s Environmental Programs Planners Christine 
Spitzley and Erin Campbell provided an overview of their 
programs. They completed updates to wellhead protection 
plans in the region, most recently for Delta Township, and 
refreshed the regional Contaminant Source Inventory, 
equipping it with a map image viewer. The buying consortium 
of municipalities saved more than $200,000 by purchasing 

water treatment materials jointly. 
Erin Campbell reported the 
installation of a demonstration 
rain garden at the TCRPC office, 
funded with a grant from Great 
Lakes Clean Communities 
Network.

Lori Welch, Environmental 
Specialist for the City of Lansing, 
provided an informative 
presentation on recycling and 
efforts to explore regionalism 
and cooperative agreements 
that could increase the 
volume and build up regional 
cooperation options. 

There were a personnel changes this fall, including Shara 
Washington, whose last day was Oct. 7, after three years as 
our Administrative Assistant and Receptionist. We will miss 
her welcoming presence and wish her well as she moves 
up her career ladder. We said goodbye to Steve Skinker 
upon his July retirement and, after interviews, we found the 
best qualified new TIP Coordinator is Andrea Strach, former 
TCRPC Executive Assistant. Andrea will now maintain the 
TIP database, project lists, and amendments. And, she’ll 
continue supporting the CARTS and TRC committees. 
Meghan Martin, our Outreach and Communications 
Coordinator, will take over complete administration of 
TCRPC’s extensive contacts databases and continue with 

her roles in other communications, such as event notices, 
promotions, and newsletters. 

We are seeking a Clerk to the Commission and Administrative 
Assistant.  And, after 11 years with TCRPC, Environmental 
Programs Planner Erin Campbell will leave us on Oct. 20, 
for a position at the State of Michigan. We will miss Erin’s 
expertise, but wish her all the best in her new endeavor. 
We are seeking an Environmental Planner with stormwater 
management knowledge and experience. TCRPC is an 
Equal Opportunity Employer and open positions and 
applications are posted in the Employment Opportunities 
section at www.mitcrpc.org.

PERSONNEL MOVEMENTS

Sept. 9, TCRPC staff rolled up their sleeves and installed a 
demonstration rain garden next to our parking lot. It shows how a 
beautiful manicured garden also manages stormwater. See more 
photos at Facebook.com/TriCountyPlanning.

CREATIVE PLACEMAKING SUMMIT (CONT.)
and openness that appeals to residents. The afternoon 
keynote speaker, Jamie Bennet of ArtPlace America, offered 
an entertaining and informative overview of techniques for 
integrating community planning and development with arts 
and culture initiatives. His perspective on pooling important 
resources to fund and position arts and culture as a core 
part of comprehensive community development was well-
stated and interesting. He also hosted a panel of mid-west 

community leaders to share their stories of success and 
growth in areas similar to ours. Summit participants enjoyed 
a variety of breakout sessions, many with local leaders, as 
well as artistic presentations of dance, music, and sculpture 
throughout the day. The next Creative Placemaking Summit 
is already in the works for October 11, 2017! Find out more 
at LansingPlacemakers.org.

http://www.mitcrpc.org
http://www.mitcrpc.org
http://Facebook.com/TriCountyPlanning
http://www.LansingPlacemakers.org
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SUE SAYS... REGIONAL 

COOPERATION IS KEY!
These days, political commentary is more abusive and 
uncivil as I can ever recall. While going through the process 
of community decision making, we must remember that 
the key to positive change is not to repeat history, but to 
move onward and upward. Our region excels at finding 
common ground, focusing on shared goals, and cooperating 
regionally. 

For example, TCRPC is bringing together regional partners 
with the shared cause of green space and land use planning 
strategy. By working together, we make positive change that 
moves us forward, not back. While planning these efforts 
and all of our programs, we demonstrate our respect for the 
many differences and similarities amongst us that give our 
community strength. This IS regional cooperation. 

As we celebrate TCRPC’s 60 years of planning mid-
Michigan’s future, we celebrate our past, we recognize 
the enduring value of our regional community, and we are 
focused on common goals of prosperity and sustainability to 
take us forward as a successful regional community.   

Susan M.C. Pigg, CEcD 
Executive Director
Tri-County Regional Planning Commission

Greater Lansing Regional Prosperity Initiative — Oct. 20 
& Nov. 17, from 3-5 p.m. Call or follow MICapitalRegion on 
Facebook and Twitter for agendas and locations.

Michigan Association of Planning Annual Conference 
— Oct. 26-28, 2016 at the Radisson in Kalamazoo. Learn 
best practices for making great places happen. http://www.
planningmi.org/conference.asp.

Coordinated Mobility Plan: Prosperity Region 7 — 
Information transit study to identify regional gaps and 
opportunities for regional mobility. Study can be found at 
www.mitcrpc.org.

MEDA Fall Economic Development Toolbox — Dec. 
1 at the Crowne Plaza Lansing. Look at what makes the 
best places to invest and get tips on how to elevate your 
community. https://www.medaweb.org/component/content/
article/12-events/103-fall-program

Tri-County Regional Planning Commission Meetings — 
Oct. 26 and Nov. 17 at TCRPC at 7 p.m. All Commission 
meetings are open to the public.

TCRPC 60th Anniversary Gala — Dec. 15, 6 p.m. at Eli 
& Edythe Broad Art Museum. Join us as we celebrate 60 
years of regional collaboration in Clinton, Eaton, and Ingham 
counties! Please RSVP to reception@mitcrpc.org.

3135 Pine Tree Road, Suite 2C • Lansing, MI 48911 • Phone: 517.393.0342 • Toll Free:1.800.619.6676 • Fax: 517.393.4424
www.mitcrpc.org • Facebook.com/TriCountyPlanning • reception@mitcrpc.org

Don’t Miss These Opportunities!

BUILDING COMMUNITY BY 

GIVING

In August, TCRPC coordinated a school supply drive to 
benefit the Cristo Rey Community Center along with Habitat 
for Humanity Capital Region and Capital Area United Way. 
The drive was a great success and we thank you for your 
contributions! Oct. 24 to Nov. 21, we will hold our annual 
Turkey Drive to benefit the Greater Lansing Food Bank. You 
will can buy a feather to add to our turkey at the front desk 
of TCRPC. Following our Turkey Drive, we collect toys and 
monatary donations for Toys for Tots. From Nov. 28 to Dec. 
12 you may bring donations to the reception area of TCRPC.

Thank you for helping us help our region!

Left to Right: Cristo Rey’s Joe Garcia, TCRPC Outreach & 
Communications Coordinator  Meghan Martin, Habitat for Humanity 
Capital Region Community Relations Manager Dena Vatalaro, and  
Capital Area United Way’ Community Resources AssociateTamara El-
Khoury Watson

http://www.MICapitalRegion
https://www.facebook.com/MICapitalRegion/
https://twitter.com/MICapitalRegion
http://www.planningmi.org/conference.asp
http://www.planningmi.org/conference.asp
http://www.mitcrpc.org
https://www.medaweb.org/component/content/article/12-events/103-fall-program
https://www.medaweb.org/component/content/article/12-events/103-fall-program
mailto:reception%40mitcrpc.org?subject=60th%20Anniversary%20Gala%20RSVP
http://www.mitcrpc.org
http://www.Facebook.com/TriCountyPlanning
mailto:reception%40mitcrpc.org?subject=Newsletter

